RINEYVILLE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL-BASED

 DECISION MAKING COMMITTEE MINUTES 

SEPTEMBER 13, 2006

The Rineyville Elementary School-Based Decision Making Council convened in the lobby on September 13, 2006.  Mr. Coffey called the meeting to order at 3:10.

The following members were present:  Billy Coffey, Traci Gillock, Helene Harris, Chris Kirkwood, Mark Adams, Beth Heath and Cathy Yates, Secretary.

RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

The council recognized the following visitors: Jennifer Wiseman.

ESS DAYTIME WAIVER REQUEST

Ms. Harris submitted the ESS Daytime Waiver Request, which had been signed and  approved by the SBDM Committee, to Central Office.  Central Office and the state have approved it.  We will be hiring three part-time ESS Instructional Assistants.  With this program in effect, students can receive one-on-one assistance during the classes where they need help.  This will alleviate the necessity for late afternoons for the students, bus transportation, and asking teachers to fill after school ESS positions.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

The council reviewed the minutes of the August 9 meeting and the August 18 special meeting.  Mr. Adams made a motion to approve the minutes. Ms. Harris seconded the motion. Motion carried by consensus.

FINANCIAL REPORT

August Financial Reports were reviewed by the committee.  

ACCIDENT REPORTS

There were 5 accidents during the last month.  One was in the outside play area; three in the gym and one in the hall.

OTHER BUSINESS

Expanded Playground Needs for new school will be discussed by the Climate/Student Services/Committee.  They will bring their report to the next meeting in November.

Student Safety issue was brought forth by Ms. Kirkwood.  While students are playing in the only available outside area, traffic sometimes presents a danger to students.  Mr. Coffey will see that the custodian places traffic cones out in order to alleviate any possible danger.

Construction is progressing steadily and is ahead of schedule.

Brain Pop program was discussed by Ms. Kirkwood.  The Curriculum/Technology Committee will be reviewing the need.  It is $175.00 and is a wonderful instructional tool for teachers.  Fifteen teachers can use the program at the same time every day.  Mr. Adams made a motion for the committee to approve the purchase of the program.  Ms. Harris seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.

Work on creating a 2nd/3rd grade split class is near completion.  Even with this, classes are at or near caps, so more changes may need to be made again later.

Upcoming events include the following:  The Ned Show, next Tuesday, Sep. 19 from 9:30 – 10:15; Wulf Brothers next Wednesday, Sep. 20 at 9:30; Dinky Gowen, magician, to coincide with Red Ribbon Week, Oct. 23; Dare Graduation, Nov. 8, and Fall Festival, Nov. 10.

AGENDA FOR NOVEMBER 8 MEETING:

I. CALL TO ORDER

II. RECOGNITION OF VISITORS

III. COMMITTEE REPORTS:

A. Curriculum/Technology Committee

B. Climate/Student Services Committee

C. Instruction/Instructional Materials Committee

IV. APPROVAL OF MINUTES                         

V. FINANCIAL REPORTS

VI. ACCIDENT REPORTS


VII. OTHER BUSINESS

VIII. AGENDA FOR NEXT MEETING

IX. ADJOURNMENT

ADJOURNMENT

Ms. Harris made a motion to adjourn.  Mr. Adams seconded the motion.  Motion carried by consensus.  Meeting adjourned at 4:10.

.
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